Sgt. Don Auten
Headquarters 2nd A.F.

201st Base Unit
Section A
Colorado Springs, Colorado

Dear Sgt. Auten:

I have just had a fine visit with Lt. Ray Evans, who tells me that you are interested in furthering your education when you are discharged from the service. I want you to know how very much we would like to have you consider the University of Kansas as one of the schools for consideration.

Kansas has a fine academic and athletic background and I know that you would be happy here. We do not think that we have many men as fine as Lt. Ray Evans, but we have some nearly as splendid. Ray, in my opinion, is one of the finest athletes and one of the finest gentlemen I have ever met. He thinks the world and all of you and is very anxious to have you matriculate the University of Kansas.

We have had such a rush on catalogues and bulletins by the Veteran's Bureau that our supply is practically exhausted. However, I am sending you a brochure of our School of Physical Education. I am also asking that the Registrar's Office send you any printed matter that should be available at the present time.

Won't you write me a letter and let me know your reactions in this matter. I am sending you a basketball schedule and only wish that you might be discharged in time to play in our first game the 15th of February against Nebraska. The card is in error; it is the 15th, instead of the 16th.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely;

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: MF

Enc.